HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, March 28, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were:
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Al Davis (St Joseph), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Tom Currigan (Kaiser), Craig Demmon (Uptown on the Hill), Gary Branch (PSL), Paul Benington (San Rafael), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Heidi Baskfield (Childrens), Chris Conner (Denver’s Road Home), Diana Flahive (Capitol Hill United Ministries), Jep Seman (SCLHS), Rev Mark Hill (Cleves Church) 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as written.
Pilot Project to Serve Homeless Women in Local Churches
Many believe that the number of homeless women is increasing but the number of beds is not. Responding to this need, CHUM is sponsoring a 2 month pilot project to provide a safe place for homeless women. The plan is to involve 7 churches each providing a safe place for the women to stay 1 night a week. So far there are only 6 participants leaving 1 day not covered. This is to be a tightly managed program. Eligible women will be referred to the St Francis Center where they will be picked up and taken by van to the participating church. They will be returned to the St Francis Center at 7 am the next morning. So far there have been no conflicts with neighborhoods. 
The project comes complete with a handbook, being constantly updated, that gives directions and advice on “best practices.”

Cleves Church is the only church of color that is participating. It is also the only church so far to commit to continuing beyond the trial period. From the church’s standpoint the program has been quite a successful addition to its other charitable activities. Unlike hospitals, the church provides a safe place for smokers outside the building.

New Jerusalem has an independent project where about 20 women are hosted each night. The church is planning to continue for 4 months at which point there will be a zoning problem.
All are encouraged by what has been accomplished so far and has hopes for the future.

Presbyterian St Luke’s Report (Branch)

The Building at 18th and High is down but enexpected asbestos has been found……….
The NICU project is underway. It will be an 18 month project. Cranes are scheduled to appear on 17 April
St Joseph Hospital Report (Davis)

Davis reviewed the progress so far. There is a model of the project on the 6th floor of the office building for all to see and admire.
Enterprise Hill Report (Supplee)
If the Coalition for the Homeless project is funded Enterprise Hill will sue.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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